
 

 

Use of Force 16-039 

 

This Internal Affairs investigation is associated with an Officer-Involved Shooting. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Spokane Investigative Regional Response (SIRR) Team is investigating a Spokane Police officer 
involved shooting that occurred last night and this is an update to the original release. 
 
Last night, April 28, 2016, just after 7:00pm, Spokane Police 

received a call from a suicidal male in the 100 block of south 

State St. Three officers arrived on scene and attempted to make 

contact with the subject, who was leaning against a building. 

The male turned to face officers and was holding a knife to his 

own chest. Officers attempted to establish verbal communication 

with the subject. As he started to approach them still armed 

with the knife, one of the officers was able to deploy his 

Taser, but it was ineffective. The subject continued towards the 

officers. Two officers fired their weapons, striking him.  

Medical aid was rendered almost immediately as medics had 

already staged nearby. The subject was pronounced deceased at 

the scene. The identity of the deceased male will be released by 

the Medical Examiner’s Office. 

No other citizens or officers were injured during this incident. 

 

The SIRR team responded and processed the scene. A large knife 

was recovered near the subject’s body. Body worn camera footage 

was retrieved, as was footage from the surrounding buildings. 

Investigators from the SIRR Team will be reviewing the footage 

as well as witness statements taken last night. 



 

 

 

This continues to be an active and ongoing investigation. 

 

The SIRR Team is comprised of multiple agencies in eastern 

Washington, including the Spokane Police Department, the 

Washington State Patrol and the Spokane County Sheriff's Office. 

 

•        The Spokane County Sheriff’s Office is the managing agency 

in this incident. All future communications on this 

incident will be sent via the SIRR Team. 

•        The Spokane Police Department will release the names of the 

officers involved in this incident. 

•        Once the SIRR Team investigation is complete the case will 

be forwarded to the Spokane County Prosecutor’s Office for 

review.  

 


